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CITY OF PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND

ENVIRONMENTAL SUSTAINABILITY TASK FORCE

January 26, 2018

Dear Mayor Elorza, Members of the Providence City Council, and Members of
the Environmental Sustainability Task Force,

Thank you for the opportunity to serve as the Chair of the Environmental
Sustainability Task Force for over 5 years! It has been a tremendous privilege
to assist the City in defining and moving towards its sustainability goals
during this time.

[ am writing today to step down as Chair of the Task Force. While once a
Providence resident, I no longer reside in the city, and believe the Task Force
would benefit from having a resident as Chair. Additionally, it is always good
to have a change of leadership from time to time.

[ look forward to welcoming a new Chair in the near future. I plan to continue
on as a member of the Task Force, as the elected representative of the
Environment Council of Rhode Island (ECRI).

Thank you again!

Sincerely,

-

Amelia Rose

Executive Director, Groundwork Rhode Island
arose@groundworkri.org

(401) 559-2204
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